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This information can be made available on request to accommodate people with disabilities and those who need 
translation assistance. 

Эта информация может быть предоставлена по запросу для размещения людей с ограниченными 
возможностями, а также тех, кому требуется помощь переводчика. 

Esta información puede estar disponible a pedido conforme a las necesidades de personas con discapacidad 
o aquellas que requieran de servicio de traducción. 

可根據要求提供這些資訊，以幫助殘障人士和需要翻譯協助的人士。 

April 12, 2021 
 
Re: 2021 Water System Improvements Project 

Construction Notification 
 
Dear Island Resident: 
 
Construction of the 2021 Water System Improvements Project is ready to start soon.  The City Council, at 
their April 6, 2021 council meeting, awarded the project to Pacific Civil & Infrastructure (PCI), Inc.   The 
construction is anticipated to start at the end of April and be completed by end of August 2021.  
 
The general scope of work for this project includes the following water system improvements: 

• Replace, upsize, and install approximately 2,600 linear feet of water main; 
• Replace approximately 32 water services and 8 fire hydrants; 
• Construct 8 water main connections; and 
• Roadway restoration 

The project will take place in the following areas, as shown in dark-grey shade on the map on the back: 
 82nd Ave SE, from SE 24th to north dead end street; 
 81st Ave SE, from SE 24th St to N Mercer Way; and 
 SE 24th St, from 80th to 82nd Ave SE 

Water main shutdowns will be required to install and abandon water mains and fire hydrants, and to 
reconnect water services.  Advance notices will be provided to affected residences prior to each shutdown.  
 
Residents west of 81st Ave SE are receiving this notice because your access via SE 24th St and 81st Ave SE may 
be impacted during construction.  PCI will maintain one-lane traffic in their work areas.  Short duration street 
closures may occur when trenching across roadways.  Traffic control will be provided by PCI.   
 
Like all utility construction, disruptions to neighbors within project boundaries are expected.  Your 
cooperation and patience throughout the duration of this project will be much appreciated.   
 
This letter also serves as a heads up to you that Puget Sound Energy (PSE) will be relocating approximately 
150 feet of gas main on SE 24th St between 80th and 81st Ave SE on the week of April 19th.  They are 
conducting this work to accommodate for our new water main alignment on SE 24th St.  
 
Construction information and updates can be viewed at: www.mercerisland.gov/water21-02 
 
Please e-mail rona.lin@mercerisland.gov or call me at (206) 275-7806 if you have any questions.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Rona Lin, P.E. 
Utilities Engineer 
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